
Dear Alex,

Please see our attached response together with the response from our Town planner.

Regards

Melinda and Cameron Garland

Sent: 9/03/2021 8:31:13 AM
Subject: RE: DA2021/0010 – Lot 5 DP 6000 10 Gardere Avenue CURL CURL
Attachments: 2021 03 09 DA2020 1121 GARLAND.pdf; 12 Gardere Ave Curl Curl.pdf; 

Garland March 2021 - ZERK Townplanner.docx; 









REBECCA ZERK 

11A/ 40 BOWMAN ST 

RICHMOND  NSW  2753 

(02) 4578 8844 
 
 
 

4 March 2021 
 
Northern Beaches Council 
PO Box 82 
MANLY  NSW  1655 
Att:  Alex Keller 
 
RE:  DA2021/0010 – Lot 5 DP 6000 10 Gardere Avenue CURL CURL 
 
Dear Alex 
 
Following from our meeting of 19 February 2021, the Owners of No. 12 Gardere Ave, 
Curl Curl, we have further considered the application and we are still of the opinion that 
additional amendments to the design would assist in maintaining current views. 
 
We note as the proposal currently stands, all views (obtained from both a sitting and 
standing position) will be lost from the main living area.  The owners have discussed this 
view loss and are of the opinion that this is an unacceptable and extremely impacting.   
 
In order to reduce these impacts, the Owners seek to have the verandah roof and the fin 
wall/privacy wall removed.  This would allow for the retention of some water views from 
the lounge area. Further, deletion of the verandah roof would be more in keeping with 
the existing streetscape character.  We ask that the applicant remove the above 
elements and provide further perspectives to allow consideration of the resulting affect.  
We would also appreciate if a perspective were provided from the northeast corner of 
the deck and the area in front of the opening within the front façade of the upper deck.  
This space is utilised consistently by the Owners and an assessment as to the impact of 
view loss from this position would be extremely beneficial.   
 
As I note in the judgement of Der Sarkissian v Northern Beaches Council [2021] 
NSWLEC 1041 (25 January 2021), Commissioner Walsh noted: 

 
“It is the case that if one stands at the very northern edge of the deck, the high 
quality view to the ocean remains available. But the enjoyment of views from the 
more general use of the deck would be severely impacted by the proposal. The 
internal living areas would also be severely impacted.” 

 
The Owners have also had a local real estate agent provide a comparison of the value of 
their home both with the current views and should those views be lost.  The variation is 
$500,000 and whilst this is not a planning consideration, should not be discounted.  
 



Should you have any queries in relation to the above, please do not hesitate to contact 
me on 4578 8844. 

 

Yours faithfully 

 

R Zerk 
Rebecca Zerk 

Town Planner 

 

 


